
 

Planning, Zoning & Building Department 

BOARD ACTION REPORT – APPEALABLE ITEM 

 
Project Name:  Mercedes Benz 
Project Location: 1001 Linton Boulevard 
Request: Class III Site Plan Modification, Landscape Plan and Architectural Elevations 
 
Board:  Site Plan Review and Appearance Board 
Meeting Date: July 13, 2016 
 
Board Action:   
Approved the Class III Site Plan Modification (7-0); Approved the Landscape Plan (7-0); Approved 
the Architectural Elevations (7-0) 
 
Project Description: 
The property is legally described as Wallace Dodge Replat Tracts D & E and consists of 15.71 acres. 
It contains the existing Mercedez Benz automotive dealership. The site contains three existing 
buildings. Building 1 was constructed in 2008 and contains 29,446 sq. ft. of showrooms, offices, 
auto parts and service facilities. Building 2 was constructed in 1994 and contains 8,940 sq. ft. of auto 
parts and service facilities.  Building 3 was also constructed in 2008 and contains 42,698 sq. ft. of 
showrooms, offices, auto parts and service facilities. It is zoned AC (Automotive Commercial) with 
a GC (General Commercial) Future Land Use Map (FLUM) designation. 
 
On July 13, 2016, the Site Plan Review and Appearance Board (SPRAB) approved a Class III Site 
Plan Modification, Landscape Plan and Architectural Elevations associated with construction of an 
on-site, full service car wash facility for dealership use, with associated parking lot reconfiguration 
and landscaping. 
 
Staff comments: 
Staff indicated that the layout was inconsistent throughout the plan set. As such, all plan sheets must 
reflect identical geographic location parameters (inclusive of adjacent r.o.w. dimensions) at the same 
scale and on the same sheet size.  Specifically, the Photometric Plan was too small. As a condition of 
approval, staff recommended the plans be redrawn prior to site plan certification.  
 
Staff also noted that the development would have to place all utilities underground and note to this 
effect must be on the site plan prior to certification. The architectural elevations were mislabeled and 
this also needed to be corrected prior to site plan certification. Staff had no other concerns and 
recommended approval of the site plan, landscape plan and architectural elevations subject to the 
aforementioned conditions.  
 
Board comments:   
The Board supported staff’s recommendation of approval with conditions.  The Board also added 
additional conditions to the photometric plan revisions including that it be redrawn on a 5’ x 5’ grid 
instead of the 2’ x 2’ grid and point calculations must extend out to all canopy edges. No point 
calculations are required inside the car wash facility and should be removed. 
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The Board also added a condition to the landscape plan requiring that if any of the 13 trees 
proposed to be removed are not sustainable after relocation, then a replacement tree of the same 
height, caliper and species shall be substituted within ninety days of issuance of a certificate of 
occupancy.  
 
Public input – noting comments and concerns:  
No members of the public spoke for or against the development proposal. 
 
Associated Actions:  None. 
  
Next Action:  None.  
 
































































